
TYNDALL PARK COMMUNITY SCHOOL  

2221 KING EDWARD STREET 

WINNIPEG, MB  R2R 1M5 

PHONE:  204-633-0065 

FAX:  204-632-5953 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

April 1st 

School reopens 

 

April 4th 

Gr. 4-6 Field Trip-AM 

 

April 8th 

Earth Rangers Visit 

 

April 9th 

N/K Open House 

5-6pm 

 

April 16th & 17th 

Grade 6 Drama  

 

April 19th 

No Classes-Inservice 

 

April 29th  

Bus Ridership 

 

May 6th 

No Classes-Inservice 

 

May 20th 

No School-Victoria Day 

TYNDALL PARK COMMUNITY 
SCHOOL 

Thanks room 1 for 

spreading the love 

with these beautiful 
suncatchers! 



Registrations for School Year 2024 2025 

We are now accepting registrations for all grades for September 
2024 2025! 

If  you are a resident of  the Winnipeg School Division: 

*NURSERY (CHILD BORN IN 2020) or KINDERGARTEN PROGRAM (CHILD BORN IN  
2019): There is no fee if  you live within the division. There are several forms that you will 
need to fill out as well as various documents you will need to provide (Please see checklist on 
our school website) 

*GRADE 1-GRADE 6 (No Fee): Same documents as above  

 

If  you are NOT a resident of  the Winnipeg School Division: 

*NURSERY PROGRAM (FEE): You will be required to fill out several forms and provide 
documentation as well as pay the fee of  $5900.00 (subject to change) for the school year. 

*KINDERGARTEN-GRADE 6 (No Fee): You will need to fill out the forms and provide the 
documentation as well as fill out a Non-Resident Form  

ALL REGISTRATIONS ARE BASED ON APPROVAL BY PRINCIPAL 

 

If  your child attends Tyndall Park School: 
*NURSERY-GRADE 6: Students will be automatically preregistered for next year at the 
same school 

 

If  your child will be changing schools:  
Please inform the office immediately if  you are planning on changing schools. You will need 
to fill out registration forms at the forwarding school. Students in Grade 6 will have received 
forms from Stanley Knowles School in the spring. 

 

If  you have any questions regarding registration for Tyndall Park School, please call the 
office at 204-633-0065 or visit the WSD1/Tyndall Park School websites for more 
information. 
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BATTERY BLITZ CONTEST 

Tyndall Park students are positively, super-charged to be participating in the Battery Blitz 
Contest! You can help us out by digging through your junk drawers for those old, dead 
batteries and sending them in to the school. By doing so, the school’s ESD Committee 
(Education for Sustainable Development) can win up to $3000.00 for ESD projects at the 
school. The school’s mission is to collect as many used batteries as we can and dispose of  
them in the Call2Recycle collection boxes that are around the school. The challenge, which 
started February 19th, will run until Spring Break. So let’s reach out to family and friends 
and get those batteries in AAA-SAP!  

 



Our Kernels fundraiser has come to an end and we are pleased that so many 

families participated. Your support goes back into the school and covers various 

resources, equipment and activities for students. This year our fundraiser was 

to cover the cost of  new games for games club, leasing costs of  5 Smartboards, 

and a new parachute for the Phys. Ed class. Together we were able to raise 
$4437.81!. We are hoping to get the orders out before Spring Break. Once again, 

we thank those families that were able to participate and to staff  & parents 

who helped organize this fundraiser.  

WINNIPEG ART GALLERY FIELD TRIP 

On February 23rd, the grade 5/6 classrooms went on a field trip to the Winnipeg Art Gallery. 
Students participated in the ‘Inuit Sanaugangit & Indigenous Stories Through Art Tour”. 
The field trip also included a stop at the WAG’s printshop where students got to create their 
own stamps! The field trip was part of  students’ Indigenous learning in the classrooms. Next 
up, is a field trip to the Aviation Museum which will add to students’ science curriculum 
about flight.  

 

 

 

 

Page 4 



Page 5 

FESTIVAL DU VOYAGEUR IN GRADE 5/6 

February was a busy, learning month for Tyndall Park students in grades 5 & 6! On top of  all 
the ‘I Love to Read’ activities, students in P3 also had a virtual visit from the Festival du 
Voyageur. Presenters talked to the students about the fur trade and what you might find at 
the trading posts. In room P1, students had the opportunity to become a voyageur via green 
screen. They have been learning about the Metis culture and Louis Riel. Lots of  incredible 
and creative learning happening in the classrooms!  

 

 

 

 

 

VIRTUAL VISIT IN P3 

BEADWORK IN P1 

WHAT IS LIKE TO BE A VOYAGEUR?  

LEARNING ABOUT THE METIS PEOPLE 

GREEN SCREEN IN P1 



I LOVE TO READ FEBRUARY 

The month of  February was a very busy one with ‘I Love to Read’ activities throughout. 
Students got to create their own bookmarks, as well as participate in D.E.A.R. (drop 
everything and read), teacher swap, read aloud challenges and various other fun activities to 
get students excited about reading! February’s theme for ‘I Love to Read’ centered around 
Black History month. Grade 5/6 teachers created a colourful, interactive bulletin board for 
students to discover and learn more about the many outstanding Black individuals from pop 
culture, history and sports. Each letter of  the alphabet represented a celebrity or famous 
figure that students got to discover and learn more about.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had some wonderful guest readers visit classrooms. One guest in rm. 23 was Grant 
Anderson, from the Louis Riel Institute. His pseudonym for writing the Metis History Series 
is Jean LaPrairie, a name he borrowed from his grandfather. Mr. Anderson also brought with 
him colouring books, activity books, and a toy Red River style fiddle for each student in the 
class!  
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UNDER THE ‘U’ UNDER THE ‘L’ 



I LOVE TO READ FEBRUARY (cont’d) 

Nursery and Kindergarten also had a virtual read with Mark & Dilly from the radio morning 
show on 100.5. They read two Robert Munsch books to the delight of  the students. Always a 
favourite read-aloud! Thanks to Mark & Dilly for taking the time to read to and encourage  
our very young readers! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MLA Cindy Lamoureux, who finds the time every year to visit our school for  
‘I Love to Read’ month, managed to stop by twice during the month and read to several of  
our classrooms. Cindy also gave out some bookmarks with some legislative building trivia on 
them. Ask your child what the trivia tidbit was. She also answered student questions about 
politics and her role with the government. We thank Cindy for stopping by and helping 
promote reading everyday! 
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I LOVE TO READ FEBRUARY (cont’d) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The month long reading activities ended with a short assembly that included a 

slide show of  all the book/series bulletin boards that classrooms were asked to 

decorate. Classrooms were also entered into a draw to win a prize based on how 

many books they read all together. See if  you can guess the two books below 
based on the bulletin boards! Remember, reading to your child everyday, 

positively impacts students and helps to be successful throughout their 

educational paths. We would like to thank students for all the reading they did 

this month, to staff  for making it a month of  fun reading activities and to all our 

wonderful guest readers for taking the 

time at our school!  

 

WHAT POPULAR BOOK IS ABOUT  
WIZARDS AND FANTASTIC BEASTS? 

WHO COULD THESE BEARS BE? 
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As well as celebrating 100 days, grade 1 students were also visited by MLA Cindy 

Lamoureux for ‘I Love To Read’ month. She read a classic Curious George story 

and handed out bookmarks to each student. Grade 1 students loved the story!  

Room 12 has been busy this month! They had another visit with Mrs. Huggins 

from Young Designers who did a lesson on the Canadian flag. Students were 
grouped into pairs and had to use 20 red and white blocks to create the flag. The 

challenge was to figure out how many of  each colour was needed. Students did 

an amazing job! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Students in room 13 turned Valentine’s Day into a creative writing activity about 

what they feel, ‘Love Is…’. There were some very amusing and interesting 

descriptions and drawings. Good job room 13! 

 

GRADE 1 IS BUSY! 
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YOUNG DESIGNERS COMES TO AN END 

The Young Designers program has completed its six week 
run! We hope the families involved had a fun time discovering 
and learning together. We would like to thank our Tyndall 
Park families for their participation and we would also like to 
thank Mr. Charbonneau and Ms. Huggins-Frank, for their 
leadership and coordinating our parent/student evenings. 
Also, a shout out to Salisbury 
House for providing the food each 

evening of  Young Designers. The Young Designers program 
incorporates the theory that playing together can be learning 
together. Each session gets families to invent, design, create and 
share. The last evening ended with a reading of  the Caldecott 
Honor Book, ’Blackout’ by John Rocco, followed by a hilarious 
shadow-puppet show performed by students. If  you haven’t 
already, check out this book with your child! 

GRADE 6 VOLLEYBALL TOURNAMENT  

February 13th proved to be a very busy day here at Tyndall Park School! Along with it being 
our 100th day of  school, the grade 6 volleyball tournament also took place. Visiting schools 
participated in a full day event! The gym saw standing room only as there was a full house of  
students, teachers and coaches from surrounding schools, Shaughnessy Park, Garden Grove, 
Faraday and Stanley Knowles. We would like to thank all the coaches for their hard work 
and to Convener and Tyndall Park School Phys. Ed teacher, Ms. Dow for putting together 
another great tournament! 
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SMUDGING CLUB 

Smudging Club students have been learning about Dreamcatchers and the  

meaning and tradition that surround them. The club has been a great addition to 

our ongoing Indigenous studies that takes place within the classrooms. Students 

have been participating in a lot of  hands-on projects and story-telling during 

their meeting times which take place every Thursdays over the noon hour.  Check 
out a couple of  the creative Dreamcatchers students coloured.  

 

ONLINE SAFETY IN GRADE 5/6 

Officers from the Winnipeg Police Service visited Tyndall Park School’s grade 5 

& 6 students to deliver a presentation about ‘Online Safety’. It was very 

informative! Students learned about the pros and cons to online activities such as 

gaming and social media. They also learned about screen time’s negative effect 

on mental health, creating a digital footprint, and the legal age of  consent when 
downloading and using Apps. The constables stressed that hobbies and interests 

other than technology is very important to children’s well-being. Please 

remember to limit screen time and monitor content. Have conversations with 

your child about what they do online.  
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Feb. 23, Mar. 1, 22, Apr. 5, 19, 26, May 3, 17, 24, 31, June 7, 21 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 

 

 

31 

25 26 27 28 29 30 

Day 4 

Day 4 

Day 5 

Day 5 

Day 5 

Day 6 

Day 6 

Day 6 

Day 1 

Day 1 

Day 2 

Day 2 

Day 3 

Day 3 
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Day 3 Day 4 

NO CLASSES 

INSERVICE 

LAST DAY OF 

SCHOOL BEFORE 

SPRING BREAK 

WGM 

WGM 

GRADE SIX  

DRAMA 

GRADE SIX  

DRAMA 

GR. 4-6 CHOIR 

GR. 4-6 CHOIR 

GR. 4-6 CHOIR 

STUDENT-LED 

MTGS. 

GRADE SIX  

DRAMA 

GRADE SIX  

DRAMA 

GRADE SIX  

DRAMA 

SMUDGING 

CLUB 

CREATIVE 

WRITING 

CLUB 

CREATIVE 

WRITING 

CLUB 

CREATIVE  

WRITING CLUB 

SMUDGING 

CLUB 

GRADE 6 

FIELD TRIP PAC MTG.  

5-6PM 


